
Draft Letter of Support – Connector Road


Date:
Gregory Bialecki
Secretary, Housing and Economic Development
One Ashburton Place – Suite 2101
Boston, MA    02108


RE:	Tisbury MASSWORKS Application  -  Tisbury Connector Road

The Town of ______________________ fully supports the construction of the “Connector Road” project as proposed by the Town of Tisbury.   This project will supply a vital alternative route to the use of the Edgartown – Vineyard Haven Road intersection, which is desperately needed to reduce traffic congestion at that intersection.  

In reducing this traffic congestion, the entire Island benefits.  The alternative route will allow a more direct route to the Tisbury Business District along the State Road corridor, and a more direct route to the Tisbury Park and Ride which services the Steamship Authority, for travelers and residents coming into Tisbury from the Edgartown Vineyard Haven Road.    

We understand that the application only addresses the construction of one of the three routes proposed on the project, but it constructs the vital link that is needed to address the traffic congestion at the Edgartown – Vineyard Haven Road intersection.

The Island’s road system has a few critical choke points which prevent the smooth flow of traffic, especially in the summer months, and this intersection is one of those choke points.  Emergency vehicles, rushed travelers which are trying to make the boat schedule, and year round residents would significantly benefit from this project.

We hope you will favorably consider the funding of this proposal.  Thank you for your time and consideration.


Signatures;    

Board of Selectmen
